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 Principals News…. 

This will be the last newsletter for 2023. 
Thanks for a great year! 2023 has been another very busy one with plenty 

going on around Duntroon School. We have our last day and final assembly 

on Thursday December 14th where we will say farewell to our year 8         

students and farewell Mrs Campbell. We also present our values awards to 

four students from each class. Please feel free to join us. We will be having 

our shared lunch after this at school. 

Buses will run at 1pm on Thursday December 14th . 

Our first day back for students in 2024 is Wednesday January 31st. 

NEW CLASSES 

Yesterday the students spent time in their 2024 classroom with their 2024 

teacher. For some of our students this is the same class and teacher. For 

some there is a change. These transition meetings are a great opportunity 

for the teachers to get to know any new students they are getting in 2024, 

and also helps with students feeling at ease when they arrive back at the  

beginning of the year. 

ENROLMENTS 

We have had new enrolments for students who are due to start in 2024. If 

you know of anybody who has moved to the area and intends to enrol to 

start in 2024, please get them to get in contact with the school. The sooner 

we know about this, the better for planning. 

TERM TREAT 

Term treat is scheduled for Tuesday. We are going to have water fun. The 

students will rotate around 3 different water activities in the middle part of 

the day. Water Slide, Water balloon Bullrush, and the pool. Students will 

need their togs and a towel for this. We also recommend they bring a T–shirt 

to wear over their togs while they are on the slide – also for extra sun pro-

tection.  

NOSLAM 

On Monday December 11th the Year 6-8 students will head down to          

Papakaio School for our Marine Virtual Reality session that we missed a  

couple of weeks ago. This will happen in the morning. 

 

Thanks again for a great year. See you all at the final assembly. 

Nga Mihi Nui 

Mike and Staff 
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We value Respect, Honesty, Perseverance and Cooperation and     
Inclusion 

 

Important End of Year dates/information 

 

Friday 8th December — Reports go home 

Tuesday 12th December  - Term Treat 

Thursday 14th December  - Final Assembly (11am), Shared Lunch to follow. 

Thursday 14th December—FINAL DAY OF SCHOOL—1PM Buses 

Friday 15th December — Year 8 Lunch 

 

Wednesday 31st January  - Term one begins 

 







Welcome from Ruma Wha. Week 9 has arrived very quickly and yet we are still as busy as 

ever. We have welcomed Yugeeth and Grace into Room 4 since our last newsletter. They 

have both settled in so well. 

Swimming is one of our favourite activities nearly every day. Some days we swim with   

Ruma Toru and I am sure the whole of Duntroon can hear the noise. Certainly a lot of fun 

is shared. Even when the air temperature can be a bit cold the water is warm and inviting. 

We can’t wait for next year when Kerry will be here teaching us how to swim and be safe in 

water. 

We thoroughly enjoyed Grandpa’s Shed, one of our shared reading books. 
We have learnt some amazing new vocabulary. Here are the words we learnt and what 
some of them mean: “ship-shape”, “muddle”, “gasp”, “stack”, “kuia” means grandma and 
“koro” means grandfather. 
We wondered how many other parents and grandparents find it hard to throw things 
away!! 
We have been spending this week making exciting and fun things for Christmas and we 
will bring them home top share with our families. 
Here are a few photos of our activities. 

We hope you all have a lovely Christmas. 

Ruma 4 –Ollie, Riley, Rhylee, Kyle, Gino, Reid, Fletcher, Steven, Arthur, 
Yugeeth,Y Krystal, Kaiah, MJ, Ashton, Pun, Emileigh, Grace and Michael 
(visiting each week) 



 

BELIEVE IN 
YOURSELF 

EMPOWERED 
TO LEARN 

SOCIALLY   
RESPONSIBLE  

THINKERS 
AND     

LEARNERS 
FOR LIFE 

 

 

DECEMBER 

13th December—Term Treat 

14th December—Last day of term 

15th December—Year 8 lunch 

 

JANUARY 

29/30th January Teacher Only Day 

31st January—Term One Starts 

 

FEBRUARY 

6th February—Waitangi Day (Public Holiday) 

7th February—Swimming Lessons start 

 

 

 

 

 

Duntroon School 
1 Livingstone Street 

Duntroon 9494 

 
Phone: 03 4312 829 
Cell: 021 216 1249 

 
E-mail: 

office@duntroon.school.nz 
 

Account: 
02-0900-0000540-000 



Duntroon 2023 Leavers 
Tahlia Sanford 

Is off to St Kevin’s. Tahlia started 

here when  she was 5 years old. 

Her first teacher was Mrs 

McCone. 

Her favourite thing about Dun-

troon School is the teachers and 

the people here at the school. 

In the future, Tahlia would like to 

be a primary school teacher. 

MJ Turnock 

MJ is off to Waitaki Girls next year. 

She started here as a new entrant 

with Mrs McCone. 

Her favourite thing about Duntroon 

School is the 100’s club, which she 

has worked very hard at. 

MJ is not sure what she wants to do 

once she leaves school. 

Kyla Cipriano 

Kyla is going to St Kevins’ next 

year. She started here earlier this 

year. Her favourite thing about 

Duntroon is that she was made to 

feel so  welcome when she first 

started here. 

Paul Flores 

Paul is heading to St Kevin’s next 
year. He started here in 2021 as a 

year 6. He wants to work in    
farming  once he leaves school. 

His favourite thing about        
Duntroon School is all his       

awesome friends. 

 

Lochie Horn 

Lochie is off to Waitaki Boys Don House. He started here at Dun-

troon as a 5 year old with Mrs McCone. Lochie wants to become a 

Farmer or a Fencer once he leaves school. His favourite memory of 

Duntroon School is the 2022 camp in Queenstown. 



Duntroon 2023 Leavers 

Connor Tait 

Connor is heading to Waitaki Boys Don 

House. He started here as a new entrant 

with Mrs McCone. He wants to work in  

farming once he leaves school. Connor’s  

favourite thing about Duntroon school is 

the great teachers and good friends. 

Roy Tepper 

Roy is going to Waitaki Boys 

next year. He started here in 

term one of 2023. Roy really 

wants to be a contractor in 

the farming sector when her 

leaves school. 

His favourite thing about       

Duntroon School is                    

Mrs Campbell. 

Belle Wainwright 

Belle is going to Waitaki Girls 

next year. She started here at 

Duntroon when she was 5 years 

old in Mrs McCone’s class. Belle 

wants to be a Farmer when she 

leaves school. Belle thinks the 

best thing about Duntroon 

School is Mrs Campbell. 

(Can you tell she likes her pho-

to taken?) 

Mila Andrews 

Mila is heading to Waitaki Girls next year. She started here as a year 2 in Mrs McCone’s class. Mila is 

not exactly sure what she wants to do when she leaves school but she wants to do something Equine 

related. 

Felicity Montgomery 

Felicity is off to Waitaki Girls 

next year. She started here as a 

year 4 in Miss Parson’s class. 

Felicity wants to be a large    

animal vet when she leaves 

school. 

Her favourite thing about     

Duntroon School are the Term 

Treats, they are epic!  



Farewell Mrs Campbell 

We are so sad to see you leaving 

us, but so grateful to have had 

you teach at our amazing 

school. 

The difference you have made 

not only to the school but to the 

kids you have taught and     

mentored is truly a      

special thing. 

 

Te tuku aroha me nga mihi 

pai i runga i to huarahi 

(Sending you love and best 

wishes on your path) 



Free Unicorn Poo 

Mrs Tait’s ponies are a 24/7 production line. 

Please feel free to come and grab a trailer full 

or just a couple of bags. 

Contact Lou 0272946084 










